
Managerõs Corner 

F E B R U A R Y  2 0 1 6  

DATES FOR  

 DIARY!  

¶ Tuesday 1st MarchñSt Da-
vidõs Day ñ Children will learn 
all about St Davidõs day 
through various activities and 
crafts. 

¶ Wednesday 3rd Marchñ
World Book Day! ñ Children 
are invited to come in to nurse-
ry dressed as their favourite 
character from a  story bookñ
there will be prizes for most 
original/creative outfits! Why 
not come as the Very Hungry 
Caterpillar, or the Gingerbread 
Man or the puppy from Dear 
Zoo? All children will receive a 
book token for taking part. We 
will spend the day taking part 
in lots of crafty and creative 
Literacy activities.  

¶ Monday 7th MarchñMotherõs 
Day Stay & Playñ Our much 
loved family members are 
warmly invited to come and 
play with us to celebrate our 
wonderful mummies! There will 
lots of exciting activities and 
an afternoon tea in the hall. 
Sessions will be from 9.00ñ
10.00am or 2.30ñ3.30 pm. We 
look forward to seeing lots of  
thereñplease confirm with 
group leader in advance if you 
are planning on attending.  

¶ Tuesday 15th MarchñMiss 
Robertsõ Class Trip to Under-
water StreetñPlease look out 
for a letter detailing this clos-
er to the time.  

¶ Thursday 17th MarchñSt 
Patrickõs Day ñ Children will 
learn all about St Patrickõs day 
through various activities and 
crafts. 

¶ Friday 18th MarchñSportsõ 
Reliefñ Children are invited to 
come in wearing their best 
sports kit for a day of physical 
play! Donation of Ã1 with all 
proceeds going to this excel-
lent cause! Look out for infor-
mation closer to the time! 

¶ Thursday 24th Marchñ
Easter PartyñChildren can 
dress up and come in their 
best party wear for an Easter 
egg hunt and lots of egg-citing 
activities. We will be holding a 
ôDecorated Eggõ competition 
with prizes for the most origi-
nal pieces. Please submit all 
entries by the morning of the 
25th for judgingñwe hope you 
enjoy getting crafty! 

Younger Squirrels 

Newsletter 

Welcome to 2016 everyoneñwe cannot believe it is February 
already and that we are looking towards plans for Easter! We 
have had a fun filled few weeks and have had lots of exciting 
celebration days. 
Thanks to all of the parents that visited us for our Stay & Play 
session for Pancake dayñit was lots of fun. Remember to keep 
an eye on the dates for diary to avoid missing out on other fun 
days over the coming months.  
Our staff have all been hard at work making some lovely re-
sources for our outdoor provisionñincluding a magnificent tyre 
tower for physical development. If you have any ideas that you 
would like to see us develop or any materials/resources you 
would like to donate for our gardens please do not hesitate to 
speak to your Group Leader! 
I would just like to make a gentle reminder to all parents to re-
member to supply the necessary spare clothes for your child 
throughout the day. This is especially important for very young 
babies and for children who are toilet training. Nursery has a 
small collection of spare items for emergency cases, but this has 
depleted through clothes not being returned once sent home. If 
there are no clothes for your child to wear then we will need to 
phone for your child to be collected or the necessary clothing to 
be provided urgently. Any donations of spare clothes would be 
hugely appreciated.  
I would also like to take this opportunity to remind all parents 
that uniform is compulsory and should be worn by all children in 
Miss Dunningõs & Miss Robertsõ group. 
Thanks for your ongoing support as always, Miss Bagnall. 

 

This term in Younger Squirrels we have been learning all 
about light, reflections and shadows! We have been ex-
ploring the light pots in the dark and how they shine. We 
have been playing with mirrors, mirrored balls and reflec-
tive materials. We have been investigating shadows and 
light reflections on the walls and ceiling.  
We have also been focusing lots on filling and emptying as 
this is something we are all very interested in at the mo-
ment. We have been using large metal tins, filling them 
with sensory bottles, light pots and the mirrored building 
bricks. It was very challenging but lots of fun!  

We have had lots of tiny babies start in Younger Squirrels so we have been spending lots of time 
on our tummies, exploring our environment from different views and learning how to crawl and 
move our way around the classroom.  
We are still doing lots of edible sensory activities as we absolutely love to get messy! We love to 
explore the messy activities with our whole bodies, especially our little toes, fingers and mouths! 
We really enjoyed the food tasting activates for Chinese 
New Year and Pancake Day - it was yummy! 
Next term in Younger Squirrels we will continue to work 
on our physical development, doing lots of tummy time 
activities to encourage crawling and later walking. We will 
be spending lots of time outdoors as the weather hope-
fully gets a little brighter! We will also continue to ex-
plore light and light movement with a bigger focus around 
reflections and mirror play. As always we will continue to 
work on our communication and language skills as our little 
ones begin to babble, imitate facial expressions and even 
say those first words!  

Our staff have been busy 
attending lots of useful 
training courses! Well 
done to everyone listed 

below! 

Mrs McWilliams, Danielle 
Darby & Stefani Darvillñ
Safeguarding for Manag-

ers 

Danielle Darby & Stefani 
DarvillñTreasure Baskets 

Leanne Marsdenñ
Superskills for Learning  

Staff Development & 

Training 



This term we have had lots of fun ex-
ploring the outdoors and enjoying our 
new homemade climbing frame! We 
are getting very good at climbing to 
top all by ourselves and it is super for 
our Physical Development! In Older 
Squirrels we love to get messy and 
enjoy getting stuck right in! We love 
playing in the gloop, moon dough and 
shaving foam. This term we have been 
developing a lot of our communica-
tion skills, saying single words and 
even putting two words together! We 
enjoy making animal noises and are 
getting very good at them.  
We have been busy this term cele-
brating lots of different events. We 
loved Chinese New Year where we 
got to taste different Chinese foods, 
they were very yummy! We also 
made some Chinese lanterns and 
monkey pictures. It was also Pancake 
Day and the pancakes were very nice 
treat with chocolate, lemon and sugar 
and fruit! We were also very lucky as 
some of our mums came to Stay & 
Play which was so much fun. We have 
also been busy making gifts for are 

mummies and daddies for Valen-
tineõs Day, making love heart bis-
cuits and lovely cards! 
Next Term we will be looking 
forward to it getting warmer out-
side so we want to do lots of 
planting in our garden to make it 
look colourful and watch our 
flowers grow. Also it will be Easter 
which means making Easter cards, 
Easter egg hunt and lots more fun 
craft activities! 

Older Squirrels 

Throughout this half term the 
children have been learning all 
about the weather and the dif-
ferent seasons. We have created 
a weather display containing dif-
ferent types of weather using a 
variety of resources. The children 
loved mixing paint and painting 
their hands for the hand print 
rainbow, and they also had a go 
at blowing paint to create the 
wind! Each morning the children 
have been picking a weather icon 
to represent the weather, as well 
as choosing which season they 
think it is. The children were 
even able to change the weather 
icon throughout the day when the 
weather changed. The most ap-
parent weather was the rain this 
month, nevertheless the children 
have enjoyed the puddles outside. 
We made boats and travelled to 

an island using crates, wood-
en planks, and wooden pal-
lets. We measured how big 
the puddles were using chalk, 
and then each time it got 
smaller we drew another line 
until it had completely van-
ished! The children took part 
in counting the classes coats 
and matched similar colours 
together, as well as finding 
out what sort of clothing to 
wear in different weather 
conditions. The class now 
hopes for 'Mr Sunshine' to 
come out, so hopefully Spring 
will bring some sunnier 
weather!  
The children are currently 
very interested in 'offices' 
so I thought we would begin 
to turn our role play area 
into a 'post office', and even 
take a trip to the local post 
office to learn about the 
people in our community, and 
to find out what actually 
goes on in a post office. 
Thanks again for your lovely 
pictures about 'what makes 
me special', the children 
have enjoyed looking through 
them during circle time- keep 
them coming!  

Miss Robertsõ 

This half term in The Village 
have been having lots of fun ex-
ploring outside, we particularly 
enjoyed planting, and watering 
the flowers and watching them 
grow! We have also been focus-
ing on our fine/gross motor skills 
from using the tweezers to pick 
up pasta and transfer into con-
tainers to climbing and balancing 
along the beams and other out-
door equipment. We have also 
been learning to recognise dif-
ferent parts of the body at cir-
cle time which the children join 
in and enjoy taking part.  
We had lots of fun making a 
dragon for the Chinese New Year 
and trying different foods ð we 
are really brave at trying new 
tastes and textures! We also 
enjoyed making heart shaped 
salt dough for our mummyõs and 
daddyõs for Valentineõs Day.  
We will now be looking forward 
to making dens outside, using 

cushions and reading stories 
now that the weather will be 
getting a little warmer. We will 
also be getting ready to cele-
brate Easter, making lots of 
pictures and baking cakes to 
take home! 

The Village 

What a lovely and fun half term we have 
had welcoming our new children and 
helping them settle in! We have enjoyed 
lots of various fun activities and have 
learned lots of new skills along the way!  
Recently we have been mastering how to 
develop our gross motor skills through 
climbing the two tiered tyres in the garden 
and creating structures to walk across. We 
have been using the crates to create a safe 
but daring height and the wooden planks 
to test our balancing as we walk/ bum 
shuffle across them.  
We have been engaging in lots of litera-
cy activities ranging from letter recogni-
tion at circle, helping our new little ones 
learn our jolly phonic songs. Also we 
have been using cotton buds and paint 
to learn and trace over our names, help-
ing us to recognise them!  
Also we have been learning about ca-
pacity through measuring out lemon 
juice during out homemade lemonade 
activity and using colour water to learn 
mathematic language such as ômoreõ 
ôtoo muchõ ôlessõ and ôenoughõ. Matching 
numeral to quantity is definitely an area 
where we are working really well and 
enjoy this challenge through fun activities. 

Through our play we have 
shown an interest in Dinosaurs 
which will be our new Topic 
come next term. Through this 
we will learn all about Fossils, 
Dinosaurs names and features, 
dinosaur eggs and their habi-
tat. Fun presentations will also 
be on the agenda so we can 
watch them and ask lots of 
questions.  

Miss Dunningõs 


